

OPEN MEETING

REPORT OF THE REGULAR OPEN MEETING OF THE GOLDEN RAIN FOUNDATION MAINTENANCE AND CONSTRUCTION COMMITTEE

Wednesday, February 9, 2022 – 9:30 A.M. Virtual Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Egon Garthoffner, Gan Mukhopadhyay, Cash Achrekar, Sue Stephens,

Lenny Ross, James Cook, Ralph Engdahl

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None

OTHERS PRESENT:

Bunny Carpenter, Elsie Addington, Juanita Skillman, Debbie Dotson, John

Frankel, Advisors Carl Randazzo, Bill Walsh, Steve Leonard

STAFF PRESENT:

Guy West – Projects Division Manager, Manuel Gomez – Maintenance & Construction Director, Bart Mejia – Maintenance & Construction Assistant Director, Ian Barnette - Maintenance & Construction Assistant Director, Brian Gruner – Recreation and Special Events Director, Robert Carroll – General Services Director, Chuck Holland – Information and Resident Services Director, Carlos Rojas – Director of Operations, Rodger Richter – Project Manager, Azita Badri – Project Manager, Laurie Chavarria – Sr. Management Analyst, Sandra Spencer – Administrative Assistant

1. Call to Order

Chair Garthoffner called the meeting to order at 9:31 a.m. and stated that he didn't see a quorum of members yet but that additional committee members will log in soon so the meeting will continue.

2. Acknowledgement of Media

Chair Garthoffner noted no members of the media were present.

3. Approval of the Agenda

Chair Garthoffner asked that a discussion on the Community Center Third Floor Renovations be added as Item 11a. The agenda was approved as amended.

4. Approval of Meeting Reports

- a. Approval of Meeting Report for October 13, 2021
- b. Approval of Meeting Report for December 8, 2021

The meeting reports for October 13, 2021 and December 8, 2021 were approved as written.

The Golden Rain Foundation of Laguna Woods Report of GRF Maintenance & Construction Committee Meeting February 9, 2022 Page 2 of 4

5. Chair's Remarks

Chair Garthoffner reminded the committee that all contracts brought to the committee should be given serious consideration and in-depth review. The contracts involve large sums of money and care needs to be shown in the spending of funds.

6. Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda)

Mr. Gomez requested that it be noted in the record that a quorum was present.

- A member commented about the desire to have the two archery clubs consulted in regard to the improvements being considered at Clubhouse 1.
- A member inquired as to when access would be allowed to the billiards room in Clubhouse 3.

Chair Garthoffner addressed the concern about the archery range and stated that there are no plans to make any changes at this time.

Mr. West verified that the billiards room in Clubhouse 3 is in the process of being beautified and would be completed and open for use in May of 2022.

7. Department Head Update

Mr. West commented that the pickleball court lighting project is scheduled to be complete by February 11, 2022.

Consent:

All matters listed under the Consent Calendar are considered routine and will be enacted by the Committee by one motion. In the event that an item is removed from the Consent Calendar by members of the Committee, such item(s) shall be the subject of further discussion and action by the Committee.

8. Project Log

Items for Discussion and Consideration:

9. SCE Charge Ready Application Status

Mr. Mejia presented an SCE Electrical Charging Application Status Update via PowerPoint and answered questions from the committee. Discussion ensued regarding the number of charging ports, the proposed locations and the costs associated with the installations. Committee members made suggestions about considering other locations, reducing the number of ports, and comments were offered regarding ADA Compliance, convenience of locations, funding source for the project, and potential income generation.

Staff was directed to have SCE continue with the review process with the same number of ports originally applied for and work with SCE to conduct site evaluations and develop conceptual designs. SCE would provide those services at no charge to GRF.

The Golden Rain Foundation of Laguna Woods Report of GRF Maintenance & Construction Committee Meeting February 9, 2022 Page 3 of 4

10. Moving of Bus Benches to Improve Pedestrian Movement

Mr. Carroll presented a report proposing that in-house staff move twenty bus benches in 2022 and twenty in 2023 at a cost of \$46,200 per year. Discussion ensued regarding the price of each bench and the cost of installation, potential relocation of benches to reduce cost, the need to bring the United Board into the decision, original funding and maintenance responsibility belonging to GRF. For comparison, a bid was obtained from an outside contractor in the amount of \$119,372. Chair Garthoffner suggested that since this is a safety issue, work should be done as quickly as reasonably possible.

Staff was directed to bring an additional quote from another outside contractor to a future committee meeting. The quote should include the cost of installation and a less expensive style of bench, similar to the existing benches in the community. Chair Garthoffner will call a special meeting to expedite the resolution of this matter, if necessary.

11. Resident Services Space Plan – PowerPoint Presentation

Mr. West presented a Call Center Space Planning presentation via PowerPoint. Discussion ensued regarding the proposed floor plan, furniture options, sound mitigation options, and costs to safely and comfortably accommodate 17 employees within the space. Mr. Holland elaborated on the design, answered questions from the committee and endorsed the proposed space plan. Mr. West provided a line-item estimate but stated that bids from contractors after an RFP could be much lower.

Staff was directed to bring a detailed cost estimate for the resident services call center space planning project to a future committee meeting.

11a. Third Floor Community Center Renovations

Chair Garthoffner reminded the committee that in 2018, a plan was approved to renovate the third floor of the community center and \$750,000 was allocated for that project. The gym was subsequently moved to the first floor and now there is a new proposal to renovate the vacant space on the third floor. Chair Garthoffner asked for clarification on how much of the original allocation was spent.

Mr. Gomez presented a Community Center 3rd Floor Renovation presentation via PowerPoint and explained that the renovation is needed to improve efficiencies and facilitate adjacencies for staff in various divisions/departments. He reminded the committee that a contract award for the renovations will be discussed in closed session today.

Chair Garthoffner asked for a comprehensive space planning review of all the locations under consideration, including the table tennis area, to determine how to efficiently use the community center.

Staff was directed to arrange a meeting as soon as possible between staff, this committee, and the Recreation, Landscape, and M&C departments, to address space utilization issues before moving forward with any plan.

12. Building E Feasibility

Mr. West presented a report on the background and description of the current conditions at Building E, including staffing accommodations via PowerPoint. Mr. West reiterated that estimated costs have not

The Golden Rain Foundation of Laguna Woods Report of GRF Maintenance & Construction Committee Meeting February 9, 2022 Page 4 of 4

been determined but that space for current and future additional staff would need to be included in the scope of work. Utility locations and the available footprint space would be considered when deciding where the new building would be located.

Staff was directed to wait until after the comprehensive space planning meeting before giving Rengel+co. any further direction on the project.

13. Golf Driving Range Turf

Mr. West updated the committee on the history of the driving range conditions and the challenges that the golf maintenance staff face on a daily and seasonal basis regarding golf ball collection, drainage issues, and fencing. He reminded the committee that a contract for turf renovation will be discussed in closed session today.

Concluding Business:

14. Committee Member Comments

- Discuss Broadband HVAC replacement at the next meeting
- Add MelRok Energy Measurement Efficiency System to next agenda
- All generators should be evaluated to ensure proper maintenance
- All advisors are permitted to attend the closed session if they have signed the Non-Disclosure Agreement
- A workshop meeting will be scheduled for March 9 at 9:30 a.m.

15. Date of Next Meeting: April 13, 2022

16. Recess

The meeting was recessed at 1:40 p.m.

Egon Garthoffner, Chair